Workshop on Minorities & Conflict Prevention & Resolution
26 and 27 May 2005

Background Information

In order to contribute to the ongoing work of the Secretary-General to resolve and prevent conflicts, including those affecting or involving minority groups, to strengthen the human rights perspective of recommendations in work related to this issue, and in support of initiatives to increase civil society participation in the work of the United Nations, the OHCHR is organising a workshop on minorities and conflict prevention and resolution to be held in Geneva on 26 and 27 May 2005, in the Palais des Nations, Salle XXII.

The primary aim of the workshop is to provide an opportunity for the minority representatives participating in the workshop to develop a series of recommendations and proposals, based on their experiences, which will be submitted to the international conference, ‘From Reaction to Prevention: Civil Society Forging Partnerships to Prevent Conflict and Build Peace’, to be held at UN Headquarters in New York from 19 to 21 July 2005.
The workshop will also explore ways to increase the participation of minorities in existing and proposed initiatives aimed at preventing and resolving conflicts, in particular inter-agency initiatives, UN mechanisms and the proposed Peacebuilding Commission, and their participation in developing UN country and policy priorities. In this way, the workshop will contribute to the Secretary General’s reform agenda for promoting and supporting civil society participation in the work of the UN.
The presence of 35 minority representatives from around the world in Geneva, together with the 5 OHCHR minority fellows, presents an exceptional opportunity to learn from their direct experiences of conflict and to hear their thoughts on how the UN and member states could contribute towards conflict prevention and resolution.

Included in the agenda will be the presentation, by the Minority Fellows, of a proposed profile and matrix on minorities, which will use human rights norms and principles as a framework for presenting information relating to the situation of minorities. The matrix will serve as a useful tool in contributing to early warning and prevention, by identifying potential causes of conflict, both structural and immediate, and suggesting concrete proposals for action. It will be used to provide information to the UN Working Group on Minorities and other human rights mechanisms, including the Independent Expert of the High Commissioner for Human Rights on minority issues, and other UN agencies.
The workshop will also be attended by members of the UN Working Group on Minorities and experts and resource people from both within the UN and outside. They will identify current initiatives in conflict prevention and resolution, including the Common Inter-Agency Framework for Conflict Analysis, the work of the Working Group on Transition and the proposed Peacebuilding Commission. They will give examples of good practices and lessons learned from situations where minorities have been affected by or involved in conflicts. Their contribution will also provide the minority representatives with the knowledge of how best to interact with UN bodies and mechanisms so as to ensure minority issues are more effectively taken account of.
